Diana- The Physical Education faculty has discussed the list of budget reductions and eliminations and would like to make the following comments as they pertain to the current proposal as well as what we believe should be guiding principles for future discussions on the budget. 

 

* In considering further reductions or eliminations we believe it is imperative that the current standards for AA/ AS degrees remain intact. We believe that these represent the best of our core values towards developing a comprehensive, transfer- oriented student. These values will not only serve the student in their quest for transferring to a 4- year institution, but give them a broad understanding of sound principles needed to live a full and rich life. 
 

* Further, we believe that in maintaining our goal to be a data- driven institution we look towards the programs that have historically outperformed the college average as determined by the relative productive analysis completed by the PRIE office.  Eventually, we will turn the corner on this problem and it will be the strong, highly productive programs that will help to stabilize our overall financial base. Since both our state- wide and district budget allocations are based on productivity, it is felt by the faculty here in Physical Education, that we try to keep those highly productive areas intact. 
 

* We also find that it is difficult to make judgments or render conclusions by just poring over statistics or reading program reviews. We believe it is important to hear testimony from Deans, Department Heads and Vice Presidents to understand more of the day to day reality of each department. A clear example of where this type of presentation was effective in bringing a proposal to light was the presentation given by the Physical Education/ Athletic department last spring when asking for a full- time faculty hire. It brought together a Dean, a coach in that sport, the outgoing coach and faculty from other disciplines across the campus. I heard many comments from the ASGC members that basically said, “Before that presentation, I didn’t have an appreciation for this issue or for what the athletic department does". In addition, those leaders understand and have a better global perspective for the campus as a whole. I think we all try our best to educate ourselves about budgets, curriculum, student services, etc, but at the core our main purpose here is to teach in the classroom. Knowing how budgets are determined and allocated is better suited for management.
* Finally, in regards to the proposed list of class reductions, we believe the initial “list” was created by the various deans, in consultation with the faculty of their respective divisions, and the VPI. As such, the list has been vetted and should remain as is excluding the areas that have been revised due to interdepartmental discussions. 

Thanks again for your leadership.

Joe Mangan

ASGC member

Speaking on behalf of the 

Physical Education, Athletics and Dance Division 

 

